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My term of office as Mayor and first 

citizen of Abergele comes to an end in 

May. It has been an honour 

and  privilege to hold this position and I 

would like to take this opportunity to 

thank the residents of the town and 

surrounding area, for all the support, 

kindness and hospitality, shown to both 

myself and my Consort Cllr Brian.   

 

We have had an extremely busy and enjoyable year 

representing the Town Council and you the residents, 

attending functions mainly within the town but also 

along the North Wales coast and beyond. We have 

always been received with a warm welcome and many 

friends have been made.  Through the events, 

functions and meetings we have attended it is 

pleasing to see how many people are willing to give 

their own time to help others, it is these volunteers 

and helpers that give Abergele the wonderful 

Community spirit it has and I thank you all. 

 

A special thank you to my husband and 

fellow Councillor Brian, for his constant 

support especially during this year,  and 

to all my fellow Councillors, our Town 

Clerk and all the staff at the Town Hall 

for all their hard work, commitment and 

support.  Together we always strive to 

keep Abergele, a town where all our 

residents can feel safe and happy.   

 

I thank you all most sincerely, for helping to make 

this such a memorable and enjoyable year.   

Finally it remains for me to wish everyone a very 

happy and blessed Easter and to wish the Mayor 

Elect Cllr. Alan Hunter a successful year in office. 

 

Cllr Shirley Jones-Roberts,  
Mayor of Abergele 2019-2020 

 

Fe fydd fy nhymor swyddogol fel 

Maer a phrif ddinesydd Abergele'n 

dirwyn i ben ym mis Mai. Mae wedi 

bod yn anrhydedd a braint i ddwyn y 

safle yma, ac fe hoffwn fanteisio ar 

y cyfle hwn i ddiolch i breswylwyr y 

dref a'r fro gyfagos am yr holl 

gefnogaeth, caredigrwydd a chroeso 

a amlygwyd tuag ataf i a'm  cymar, 

Cyng Brian. 

Rydym wedi cael blwyddyn brysur a phleserus iawn 

yn cynrychioli Cyngor y Dref a chi'r preswylwyr, 

gan fynd i ddigwyddiadau'n bennaf o fewn y dref, 

ond hefyd ar hyd arfordir Gogledd Cymru a'r tu 

hwnt. Cawsom bob amser ein derbyn gyda chroeso 

cynnes ac fe wnaed llawer o ffrindiau. Trwy'r 

digwyddiadau, gweithgareddau a chyfarfodydd y 

buom ynddynt mae'n bleser gweld cynifer o bobl 

sy'n barod i roi o'u hamser eu hunain i helpu eraill. 

Y gwirfoddolwyr a'r cynorthwywyr hyn sy'n rhoi i 

Abergele'r ysbryd cymunedol rhagorol sydd 

ganddi, ac rydw i'n diolch i chi i gyd. 

Diolch arbennig i'm gŵr a'm cyd-gynghorydd, 

Brian, am ei gefnogaeth barhaus yn 

enwedig yn ystod eleni, ac i'm holl 

gyd-gynghorwyr, i Glerc ein tref a 

staff Neuadd y Dref i gyd am eu holl 

waith caled, eu hymroddiad a'u 

cefnogaeth. Gyda'n gilydd rydym bob 

amser yn ceisio gwneud Abergele'n, 

dref y gall ein preswylwyr deimlo'n 

ddiogel a hapus ynddi.   

Diolch i chi i gyd yn ddiffuant iawn, am 

helpu i wneud y flwyddyn hon yn un 

mor gofiadwy a phleserus.  

A'r peth olaf i mi ei wneud yn awr yw dymuno Pasg 

hapus a bendithiol iawn i bawb, ac i ddymuno 

blwyddyn lwyddiannus i'r Maer Etholedig, y 

Cynghorydd Alan Hunter. 

Y Cyng Shirley Jones-Roberts,  
Maer Abergele 2019-2020 

Neges y Maer   Mayor’s Message 

Hosbis San Cyndeyrn,/St 
Kentigern Hospice. 



Goleuodd Y  Maer y Goeden 
Oleuadau gyntaf  San 
Cydeyrn yn Neuadd y Dref, 
Abergele / The Mayor 
switched on the first  St 
Kentigern Tree of Lights at 
the Town Hall, Abergele. 

 
Ysgol Glan Gele pupils holding a mock meeting at 
the Town Hall in November.   Cllr Andrew Wood 
showed the pupils a sample of the new town 
branding on a tote bag which he explained, helps 
to advertise our town.  Similar meetings have also 
been held at the Town Hall recently for Ysgol Glan 
Morfa and St. Michaels Cubs and Scouts. 

Osian Roberts a Leanne Bramwell yn cael eu 
llongyfarch ar eu Gwobrau Ieuenctid / being 
congratulated for their recent Youth  
awards  with The Mayor Cllr Jones-Roberts 
and The Deputy Mayor Cllr Hunter. 

Mala Tribich MBE, guest 
speaker at the Holocaust 
Memorial Event, in 
Llandudno on Sunday 26th 
January .   
L-R  The Mayor Cllr S Jones 
–Roberts, Mala Tribich, Cllr 
Peter Lewis Chair of CCBC 
Cllr Peter Lewis and Mrs 
Lewis.  

Arhosfan Bws Rhodfa Dundonald 

Mae lloches bws newydd wedi ei godi ar safle'r hen 
un, Rhodfa Dundonald. 

Dundonald Avenue Bus Shelter 

A replacement bus shelter has now been installed on 
the site of the old shelter on Dundonald Avenue.  

Roadworks in Abergele 

Abergele Town Council would like to thank Conwy 
County Borough Council, Hogan Construction and 
everyone involved in the recent re-surfacing along 
Market Street and Llanddulas Road with traffic 
flow and assisting members of the public to safely 
cross the road. 

Gwaith Ffyrdd yn Abergele 

Fe hoffai Cyngor Tref Abergele ddiolch i Gyngor 
Bwrdeistref Sirol Conwy, i Hogan Construction, ac i 
bawb a fu'n gysylltiedig â'r gwaith ail-wynebu 
diweddar yn Stryd y Farchnad a Ffordd Llanddulas 
gyda llif trafnidiaeth, ac wrth helpu aelodau o'r 
cyhoedd i groesi'r ffordd yn ddiogel.   

The Mayor and Members of the Council would 

like to convey their sympathy to the family of  

previous Town Councillor Mr Dave Meredith 

who passed away in February.  Mr Meredith 

was a member of the Abergele Town Council 

from 2008 until 2016.   

Fe hoffai'r Maer ac aelodau'r Cyngor 

ddatgan eu cydymdeimlad gyda theulu'r cyn 

Gynghorydd Tref, Mr Dave Meredith, a fu 

farw ym mis Chwefror.  Bu Mr Meredith yn 

aelod o'r Cyngor o 2008 hyd 2016. 

Yn dilyn diwedd gweithredu cwmni trwsio a chynnal a 
chadw rheolaidd y Cyngor, mae'r Cyngor yn awr yn 
chwilio am gwmniau sy'n gallu cyflawni gwith trwsio a 
chynnal a chadw, h.y. trwsio hysbysfyrddau, dolenni 
drysau, glanhau toau, a.y.y.b. 

Os oes gennych ddiddordeb yn y gwaith hwn 
cysylltwch, os gwelwch yn dda, gyda'r Clerc ar 
01745 833242 neu e-bostiwch  info@abergele-
towncouncil.co.uk 

Following the retirement of the Council’s regular 
repair and maintenance company, the Council are 
now seeking companies who are able to carry out 
repair and maintenance jobs i.e repair the 
noticeboards, door handles, roof cleaning etc .  

If you are interested in this work please contact 
the Clerk on 01745 833242 or email info@abergele-
towncouncil.co.uk  

mailto:info@abergele-towncouncil.co.uk
mailto:info@abergele-towncouncil.co.uk
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PUBLIC ACCESS DEFIBRILLATORS (PADS) 

DDIFFIBRILWYR MYNEDIAD CYHOEDDUS (DMC) 

https://www.nhsdirect.wales.nhs.uk/LocalServices/Default.aspx?s=DefibrillatorLocations&q=Abergele 

Pensarn Co-Op Store 
Ysgol Glan Gele 
Itaca Coffee Shop 
Abergele Tesco Store 
Threeways Petrol Station 

Coleg Llandrillo 
Fire Station 
Abergele Hospital 
Leisure Centre 
Rugby Club 

Diff ibr i l iwr Newydd i Bentref 
L lansans iôr / New Defibr i l lator for St 
George Vi l lage  

Mae Cyngor y Dref wedi 
mabwysiadu'r hen fwth ffôn ym 
mhentref Llansansiôr, ac wedi 
gosod diffibriliwr yno. Mae gan 
Sied Dynion Abergele raglen i 
adnewyddu'r 
bwth oddi mewn 
ac oddi allan.   

The Town Council have taken over 
the old telephone kiosk at St 
George Village and installed a 
defibrillator.  Abergele Men’s Shed 
have a programme to renovate the 
kiosk internally and externally. 

Gorsaf Drenau Abergele A Phensarn 

Rhowch eich barn 

Mae TfW yn mynd i adnewyddu'r 
swyddfa docynnau gan ddechrau yn 
Ebrill 2020 ac mae'n awyddus i glywed 
gan y gymuned leol am syniadau ar 
gyfer gweithgareddau a defnydd i'r 
dyfodol. Galwch i mewn i Ganolfan Dewi 
Sant dydd Mercher 1af o Ebrill (1-7 
yh) i gael dweud eich barn. 

Abergele & Pensarn Train Station 

Have your say. 

TfW is to refurbish the former ticket 
office starting in April 2020 and is keen to 
hear from the local community on future 
ideas for activities and uses. Please drop 
into Canolfan Dewi Sant Wednesday 1st 
April (1pm-7pm) and have your say! 

Gwefan ABERGELE PENSARN Website 

  

Gellir gweld y wybodaeth am union leoliad y 
diffibriliwyr yn y sir ar wefan NHS Direct. Mae’r 
diffibrilwyr i'w gweld yn y dref yn y safleoedd 
canlynol: 

Information about the location of defibrillators in the 
County can be found on the NHS Direct Wales website.  
Defibrillators can be found in the town at the following 
sites: 

Mae gwefan newydd y dref bron â'i chwblhau a bydd 
yn weithredol yn fuan iawn. Fe fydd yn canoli ar 
wybodaeth am ddigwyddiadau, busnesau lleol, am y 
dref, yn ogystal â gweithgareddau Cyngor y Dref. 
Mae gan y dref nawr Wi-Fi rhad ac am ddim, a 
gobeithir mai'r wefan newydd fydd y dudalen groeso 
pan fydd unrhyw un yn logio i mewn. Bydd ymwelwyr  
yn gallu gweld y cyfleusterau a fydd ar gael o fewn 
ein tref. 

Bydd y safle yn datblygu yn naturiol, a'r gobaith yw y 
bydd y gymuned yn cael ei chymell i gymryd rhan 
wrth gyflwyno digwyddiadau a gweithgareddau gan 
glwbiau o fewn y dref i: 
admin@abergelepensarn.co.uk 

The new town website, is nearing completion and 
will be live very soon.  It will centralise 
information such as events, local businesses, and 
information about the town as well as Town 
Council’s activities. The town now has free Wi-Fi, 
and it is hoped that the new website will be the 
welcome page  when anyone logs on. Vsitors will be 
able to see what facilities are available within our 
town when they visit.  

The site will naturally evolve, and it is hoped that 
the community will be encouraged to be proactive 
in submitting events and activities from clubs 
within the town to:  admin@abergelepensarn.co.uk 

https://www.nhsdirect.wales.nhs.uk/LocalServices/Default.aspx?s=DefibrillatorLocations&q=Abergele


Penblwydd 75 Dydd VE / 75th Anniversary VE Day 

Coffáu Dydd VE fydd canolbwynt ein cofio cenedlaethol, ac fe fydd 
yn ein hatgoffa o raddfa gwasanaeth ac aberth dynion a merched 
cenhedlaeth yr Ail Ryfel Byd.  
 
Fe fydd rhaglen arbennig o ddigwyddiadau yn coffáu VE 75 dros 

Ŵyl y Banc, ddechrau Mai, yn y dref.   
 
Mae llawer o grwpiau lleol wedi derbyn grant Dydd VE Cyngor y Dref. Cadwch olwg ar y gofod hwn am 
grynhoad llawn o ddigwyddiadau lle bydd gennym luniau ac erthyglau'n dathlu penblwydd 75 Dydd VE, yn 
rhifyn nesaf y Cylchlythyr  
 
The commemorations for VE Day will be the central part of our 
national remembrance and will bring home the scale of service and 
sacrifice made by men and women of the Second World War 
generation. 
 
A special programme of events marking VE 75 will take place over 
the Early May Bank Holiday 2020 in the town. 
 
Many local groups were awarded the Town Council’s VE Day grant, 
watch this space for a full roundup of events where we will have 
photos and articles of the events celebrating the 75th VE Day 
anniversary in the next Newsletter edition. 

EASTER SERVICES GWASANAETHAU PASG 

ST. PAUL’S METHODIST CHURCH 
Bridge Street. LL22 7HA 

Our Sunday morning service is held each week at 10.30am. 
You are all very welcome. 

SPECIAL EASTER SERVICES 

Maundy Thursday - 9th April 10.30am in the Hall - Holy 
Communion service 

Good Friday – 10th April 10.30am Meditation service 

EASTER DAY -  12th April 10.30am.  HE IS RISEN 

All three services will be led by our minister Revd. Eleanor 
Reddington.   Easter morning our custom is to decorate the bare cross with 
flowers in celebration. We then put the cross outside, sing the last hymn 
outside and leave the cross there for the day as a witness. 

St Michael’s Church, Abergele 

St George Church, St George 

Maundy Thursday 9 April  
7pm Last supper and stripping of the altar
 St Michael 
 
Good Friday  10 April  
12 noon at Dewi Sant, Pensarn 
1pm           St  George 
2pm          St Michael 
 
Easter 12 April  
8am         Holy Eucharist   St Michaels 
9:15         Addoliad Pasg    St Michaels 
9:30am    Holy Eucharist   St George 
11am        Holy Eucharist   St Michael 

Easter Service St Theresa’s R C Church Abergele 

Thursday 9th April Holy Thursday Mass of the       
   Lord’s Supper  
St Theresa’s Abergele 7 pm  LL22 7NF 
 
Friday 10 April      Good Friday Celebration of  the  
   Lord’s Passion   
St Theresa’s  Abergele  3 pm  LL22 7NF 
 
 
Sunday 12th April Easter Sunday 

 Abergele  
                                 9.30 am   LL22 7NF 
 

Pensarn Family Church  

Easter service on 12th April at 10.30am 

A Communion service to which all will be welcome. 



CLWB RYGBI ABERGELE 

Abergele men have had a good start to the season and are in the quarter 
final of the North Wales Bowl. The highlight so far being the re-
emergence of the 2nd XV. At the time of writing a mix of newer and more 
experienced players have played 11 games (with plenty more in the 
pipeline) winning five so far. The Ladies team are currently enjoying a 
break in readiness for the season re-positioning as are the Mini rugby 
section. All three sections of the club enjoyed Christmas parties. 

Off the field, the club were pleased to be asked again to help out with 
the Christmas Float, a chance to become one of Santa’s Little Helpers in 
the three weeks before Christmas. A great opportunity for us to give 
something back to the community which gives us such great support. 

The 6 Nations is due to start soon so the clubhouse is looking forward to much singing and celebrating 
while we cheer our National Team on to hopefully another Grand Slam. 

We currently have over 200 players across the 3 sections but we are always on the lookout for players of 
virtually any age and ability and also volunteers who feel they could find a little time each week to help 
out. The Club website is: http://abergele.rfc.wales  and Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/
CRAbergele/ please log on to keep up to date with your local rugby team. 

 

 

 

Ringing the changes! 

Abergele Hospital League of Friends are making changes to their events for the year and to this end solid 
dates will not be available for this issue of the newsletter.  

The bad news is we are not holding a Summer Fete this June but the good news is we will be back next 
year with a revamped Festival! Watch this space!  

Bro Aled Male Voice Choir will perform at St Michael's Church on Thursday 14th May 2020 at 7.30pm.  

The annual Carol Concert will be held at St Michael's church  on 10th December 2020 at 7pm. 

All welcome  

We held a new Soup and Roll morning in February and it was a success, so we will probably hold this event 
every year.  

More news in the next issue! 

Abergele Handicapped Club 

A warm welcome awaits members to our Disabled Club on a Tuesday afternoon at the Club room, next to 
St. Michaels Church, Abergele.  

The Club is now in its 54th year and members enjoy a variety of activities from entertaining artists, 
bingo, quizzes, chair yoga to craft afternoons and in the Summer months, outings.  

We have a dedicated team of helpers and every effort is made to make our Tuesday afternoon a special 
place to meet friends and make new ones.    

For details of membership ring Mrs Pat Parker  01745 832273 

THE VIEWS EXPRESSED IN THIS NEWSLETTER MAY OR MAY NOT REFLECT THOSE OF THE TOWN COUNCIL 

NID YW’R SAFBWYNTIAUA WELIR YN Y CYLCHLYTHYR HWN O REIDRWYDD YN ADELWYRCHU RHAI CYNGOR Y DREF 

http://abergele.rfc.wales
https://www.facebook.com/CRAbergele/
https://www.facebook.com/CRAbergele/


 

Abergele Women's Institute 

meets on the third Thursday 

in the month at the Youth and Community Centre 

Abergele (next to the Library) at 7 p.m. 

We would like to invite all Ladies who are 

interested in coming along to one of our meetings. 

We will assure you of a friendly and  welcoming 

atmosphere. 

During 2020 we plan to have a variety of 

speakers, including The Hedgehog Rescue Centre, 

Crumbs, growing up in a Welsh community with 

little or no English and Strawberry Gardens. 

We have many other groups that meet including 

the craft group - Craft and Chatter, Book Club, 

and of course the famous ‘Ladies that 

Lunch'.  Our reading group is informal and 

friendly, with every persons point of view taken 

into consideration.  We have some planned outings 

for the group as well during the coming year. For 

any further information please contact the 

Secretary Caryl Jones Mob: 07794 233058. 

THE VIEWS EXPRESSED IN THIS NEWSLETTER MAY OR MAY NOT REFLECT THOSE OF THE TOWN COUNCIL 

NID YW’R SAFBWYNTIAUA WELIR YN Y CYLCHLYTHYR HWN O REIDRWYDD YN ADELWYRCHU RHAI CYNGOR Y DREF 

 

 

It’s springtime and time to start getting outside and enjoying your gardens ! 
We are a friendly and welcoming group of people, who meet at 7.30pm on the 
second Monday of every month (except December and January) in Mynydd Seion 
Chapel Rooms, Llanfair Road, Abergele, LL22 7AW to share our love of gardening 
and the outdoors.    
 

Meetings start at 7.30pm, and members and visitors are currently enjoying a full and varied programme 
of speakers as part of our 2019 / 2020 season.  Forthcoming topics this year include :  
 
13th April Maureen Sawyers – Scents of Purpose 
11th May Mike Blackburn – Gardens around Britain  
8th June Michael Brown – Death in the Garden 
13th July Jack Willgoss – A Late Summer Love Affair 
10th August Jill & Richard Rallings – Walled Garden, Vineyard & Penstemons 
 
Every month there is a mini-show competition and a raffle, and then we round off our meetings with a 
friendly chat over tea, coffee and biscuits. 
 
For further details of the Society and our Programme of Events, please see our website 
www.abergelegardensociety.org.uk, or contact our secretary Wendy Price.    
 
New members and visitors are always welcome at the Garden Society meetings, so please come and join 
us. 

Abergele Womens 
Institute 

Abergele & District 
Flower Club  

  
A warm welcome is 
extended to anyone 

who may wish to come along to our 
club to enjoy a night of friendship and flowers. 
You are very welcome to come as a visitor and 
then see if you may wish to join our club.  
 
We hold our meetings at St. Paul’s Chapel Hall, 
Abergele, on the first Monday of the month.  
 
The demonstrations commence at 7.30pm, come 
early to enjoy refreshments and to browse our 
sales table. The gifted demonstrators will be 
here to show you how to make the most of the 
flowers, giving rise to inspiration for new and 
experienced flower arrangers alike. 
 
Our next three meetings are as follows: 
April 6th – A few of my favourites’ by Jacqui 
Owen from Nantwich 
May 4th – ‘Making a house a home’ by Louise 
Jones from Merseyside 
June 1st – ‘Floral fashions’ by Debbie Davies 
from Formby. 
 
Any further information is available from our 
Chairman, Sylvia Bolshaw – 01745 343244 

http://www.abergelegardensociety.org.uk


THE VIEWS EXPRESSED IN THIS NEWSLETTER MAY OR MAY NOT REFLECT THOSE OF THE TOWN COUNCIL 
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Abergele Bowling Club 

Ever toyed with the 
idea of playing bowls? 
Every year, Abergele 
Bowling Club proves 
that many people 
certainly have. 

In April and May, as 
their green on Water 
Street opens and 
games get under way, the club offers free taster 
sessions so anyone can decide if it’s a sport for 
them. 

“The response is always positive,” says Judy Hughes, 
one of the club’s coaches, “and although a few people 
decide it’s not for them, most are hooked, and join 
the club”. 

“Whatever they decide, there’s no pressure. If 
people don’t wish to proceed, that’s fine, but if they 
want to continue they can opt for four coaching 
sessions for £12, which is 
deducted from the club 
membership fee of £55 if they 
decide to join.” 

For information about the taster 
sessions, watch the club’s website 
w.abergelebowlingclub.com which 
will give details in the Spring. 

Abergele Library 
Calling all Welsh learners 

To complement the 
wonderful work of all Welsh 
tutors in the area, we are hosting Welsh 
conversation sessions at Abergele Library starting 
5th March 2020.   

These are informal sessions giving Welsh learners 
the opportunity to chat in Welsh and hear the 
language being spoken.  We stress that these are 
not formal teaching sessions – it’s more a matter 
of ‘sgwrs dros baned’/”chat over a cuppa!”  We also 
look forward to sharing any resources available to 
you, at the library. 

 

If you are interested, please contact us on: 

Email:  abergele.library@conwy.gov.uk 

Telephone:  01492 577505 

ABERGELE  LADIES  

WEDNESDAY CLUB 

Abergele Ladies Wednesday club meets fortnightly, 
at the Community Centre, Abergele at 7pm.   
 
Our first meeting of 2020 is a Social Evening, 
playing our fun game of Beetle, the programme 
below is for our Winter/Spring Sessions there is 
always a warm welcome for all our Members.   
 
If you are new to the area or feeling lonely, please 
come along and make new friends. Further 
information from Chairperson Lucille Whitehead 
(01745 827539)  
 
11th Mar - Talk on losing his sight and how he copes. 
(Ian Runcie) 
25th Mar  - Aballu  Artisan Chocolatier 
8th Apr   -  Tropic Green Beauty (Shaun Hughes)  
Closed for Easter Break 
22nd April  - Social Evening Beetle Drive. 

Canolfan Dewi Sant Centre, South 
Parade, Pensarn 

 
Canolfan Dewi Sant Centre comprises of St. David’s 
Church and 3 other  community rooms.  
The weekly service at St.David’s takes place on 
Tuesdays at 10.30am.    
Many local groups and agencies are based here at 
our Centre, there are activities every day:-  

 
For more information 
please email Theresa 
Curran on 
dewisant@btconnect.com, 
telephone 07975 543020 
or visit our website 
www.dewisantcentre.com  

Support/Social groups;  Citizens Advice 
Bureau; Pensarn Food Share;  
 
Habit Fitness Classes;  Karate; Kickboxing;  
Ballet classes for Over 50s; Yoga;  
Mind Body & Dance Class  
for people living with Parkinsons or Dementia;  
 
Ballet Classes for children;  Abergele Stroke 
Club; WeightWatchers; Job Club; Abergele U3A; 
Boccia;  
Singsation Choir rehearsals; Hearing Aid Clinic;  
Sit & Stew community group;  
 
Caffi Cwtch pop in coffee shop and lots more!   

mailto:abergele.library@conwy.gov.uk
mailto:dewisant@btconnect.com
http://www.dewisantcentre.com
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Abergele Camera Club 

 

Abergele Camera Club continues to go 
from strength to strength and, having 
had a very successful 2019 is looking 
forward to an equally successful 2020.  

The Club has been pleased to welcome new 
members during 2019 and will be pleased to 
welcome anyone with an interest in photography. 

In February the Club held its annual members’ 
competition for the Hamish McPhee trophy.  The 
competition is held to honour one of the founding 
club members and each person may enter up to 2 
photographs of any subject. 

The Club ethos is ‘education’ and provides the 
opportunity and forum for less experienced 
photographers to learn from their peers.  All 
photographers are welcome at the Club whatever 
their experience or expertise level. 

The Club holds a monthly ‘studio’ evening for which 
it continues to seek budding models.  If you are a 
model that wishes to expand your portfolio at 
minimal or no cost, please get in touch. 

For further information please see the club web 
site at: www.abergelecameraclub.co.uk or find us on 
facebook at  www.facebook.com/
AbergeleCameraClub 

 

 

ABERGELE 
AUTUMN CLUB 

 

 

We meet every Tuesday morning between 9.30 
a.m. and 11.30 a.m. at the Abergele 
Community Centre next door to the Library.  
Tea/coffee and a biscuit are provided at a 
charge of £1.  There is also a weekly raffle at 
a cost of 50p per ticket and a game of bingo.  
We try to arrange a few day trips during the 
year and lunches at the Golf Club.  All senior 
citizens are warmly invited to join us.   

Last year we were lucky to be awarded £1000 
in the Tesco Bags for Help draw.  This was 
used for coach hire which took care of the cost 
of three trips and part of a fourth.    This 
year we have been awarded £500 in the Asda 
tokens scheme and this will be used towards 
coach hire.  In March we celebrated St. 
David’s Day with lunch at the Golf Club. 

For further information please phone Norma 
Jones 01745 334794 or Ann Williams 01745 
825882.  

Coffee and Chat Club, Pensarn. 

 

This year has been a mixed one, 
we have lost 3 staunch members 
and we shall miss them for their 
personality and contribution to 
the club. In other respects 
under the guidance of our 
retiring secretary, Mrs C. 

Roberts, we have had a busy social calendar which 
has meant each month the members have visited a 
wide variety of places.   

Focusing on December, on 6th December, we had 
our Christmas Lunch at Maenan Abbey Hotel, which 
every year provided a climax for the excellent 
food, the service and the atmosphere which we 
find there. Our closing event was on 14th 
December, when we held our Christmas party at 
our base at Canolfan Dewi Sant, Pensarn. 

We meet every Friday between 9.30am and 
11.30am in the Bistro. Tea, coffee, hot chocolate 
and biscuits are available for £1.  It’s a good 
meeting place with lots of items and events which 
help in the decision to join us. 

Do you fancy joining a group of local 
writers to explore how to write your 
own stories, what is really needed for 
basic grammar, explore the writing of 
other authors, how to critique them 
and each other?  

Diane of Barefoot At The Kitchen Table runs 
two groups. One meets on 1st and 3rd Wednesday of 
each month from 10.30am-12.30pm at Itaca, 
Hesketh House, Abergele. The other meets every 
Thursday from 6.30-8pm. In spring/summer this is 
in The Countess's Writing Room, Gwrych Caste, 
Abergele and in autumn/winter in Diane's house in 
Sea Road, Abergele.   

For full details and to secure a place either email 
Diane on barefootatthekitchentable@gmail.com or 
text on 07792460329 

http://www.abergelecameraclub.co.uk
mailto:barefootatthekitchentable@gmail.com


Chris  MacRae 

Joinery, Property 

Maintenance & Repair 

 No job too small,  

No obligation quote 
Tel:  07876 888281    01745 825066 

21 Compton Way, Abergele, 

  Conwy   LL22 7BL 

Email:  chris4220@googlemail.com 

THE VIEWS EXPRESSED IN THIS NEWSLETTER MAY OR MAY NOT REFLECT THOSE OF THE TOWN COUNCIL 
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Fully qualified mobile hair 
stylist 

Call 07733 324920 

Friendly & Reliable 

Why Book With Global Vacations? 
 
We are your Local ABTA Travel 
Agent  

Established in Abergele since 
1999 
 
We have moved with the times. 
 
We offer a service to suit everyone. 
 
Whichever way you want to book your holiday 
we can do it!  Face to face or over the 
internet/telephone, we are here to make your 
booking experience as simple and straight 
forward as possible. 
 
Not only do we book your holiday but we also 
take care of all the administration to make sure 
when it’s time to go you have all the documents 
you need! 

Let us be your second set of eyes to ensure 
everything runs smoothly. 
 
So next time you want to book a holiday give us 
a call on 01745822920 or drop us an email 
global@cybase.co.uk or find us on Facebook 
GlobalVacationsAbergele 

mailto:global@cybase.co.uk


Forthcoming Events 

 

Gwŷl Fwyd ABERGELE Food Festival 

30th and 31st May 2020 

Contact:  
angleseyeventsltd@gmail.com 

 

Bro Aled Male Voice Choir  

St Michael’s Church, Abergele. 
7.30pm Thursday 14th May. 

National Garden Scheme  

Saturday 4th & Sunday 5th July 1-5pm.   

Entry:  £4.50, children free. 

Money raised goes to St Kentigern hospice 
and the National Garden Scheme. 

Address 33 Bryn Twr/ Lynton. Abergele. 
Postcode for entry is LL22 8DD,  

This is in Bryn Twr where there is street 
parking & access to both gardens. 

We have now been opening for over 20 years 
There may be people living in Abergele & 
area that have never visited & would be 
amazed to see what we have done over the 
years. 

Abergele & District Flower Club 
 
April 6th – A few of my favourites’ by 
Jacqui Owen from Nantwich 
 
May 4th – ‘Making a house a home’ by 
Louise Jones from Merseyside 
 
June 1st – ‘Floral fashions’ by Debbie 
Davies from Formby. 
 

Calling all Welsh learners.   

Welsh conversation sessions at 
Abergele Library commenced 5th 
March, first Thursday of the month 
at 2pm.  ‘Sgwrs dros baned’/Chat 
over a cuppa’.   

Email:abergele.library@conwy.gov.uk     
Telephone:  01492 577505 

Abergele Ladies Wednesday Club  
Community Centre, Abergele. 

 
11th March—Talk on losing his sight and how he 
copes -Ian Runcie 
25th March—Aballu Artisan Chocolatier 
8th April—Tropic Green beauty (Shaun Hughes) 
22nd April—Social Evening Beetle Drive 

Look out for the Dementia 
Friends Community Party 

held in May 

Abergele Garden Society 

13th April  Maureen Sawyers—Scents of 
Purpose 
11th May  Mike Blackburn—Gardens around 
Britain 
8th June  Michael Brown—Death in the 
Garden 
13th July  Jack Willgoss—A Late Summer 
Love Affair 

Abergele Library 

Bilingual Story and Rhyme 
time for the under 5yrs 
continues throughout the 
school holidays (apart from 
Bank Holidays) at Abergele 
Library. 

Join us for stories, songs and 
rhymes on Mondays at 10a.m.  

mailto:abergele.library@conwy.gov.uk


Neuadd y Dref a Swyddfa’r Cyngor/Town Hall & Council 
Offices 

Ffordd Llanddulas / Llanddulas Road 
Abergele Conwy LL22 7BT 

info@abergele-towncouncil.co.uk 
01745 833242 

Dyddiad / Date Cyfarfod / Meetings 

19 Mawrth / 19 March GP&P/P&F 

2 Ebrill / 2 April Cyffredinol / Ordinary 

16 Ebrill / 16 April P&F/GP&P 

7 Fai / 7 May Cyffredinol / Ordinary 

14 Mai /14 May Blynyddol / Annual 

21 Fai / 21 May GP&P/P&F 

4 Fehefin / 4 June Cyffredinol / Ordinary 

11 Fehefin / 11 June GP&P 

18 Fehefin / 18 June P&F 

CYNGOR TREF ABERGELE 

CYFARFODYDD I DDOD/FORTHCOMING MEETINGS 

Y RHIFYN NESAF/ NEXT ISSUE 
Dyddiad cau derbyn erthyglau ar gyfer y rhifyn yr haf fydd: 
The closing date for receipt of articles for the summer issue will be: 

18 Mai/18 May 2020 

admin@abergele-towncouncil.co.uk 

CYDNABYDDIAETH 
/ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 

Council articles translated by   
Mr John Ffrancon Griffith 

 
Fe gynhelir cyfarfodydd nesaf y 
Cyngor ar y nosweithiau Iau  canlynol 
am 6.45yh. Mae croeso i aelodau o’r 
cyhoedd ddod i wylio. 
 
Forthcoming meetings of the Council 
will be held on the following 
Thursday evenings commencing at 
6.45pm. Members of the public are 
welcome to observe the proceedings. 

@abergelecouncil 

Cylchlythyr Abergele 
Peidiwch ag anghofio mae’r Cylchlythyr ar gael ar 
lein yma:  www.abergele-towncouncil.co.uk/
quarterly-newsletter.html ac hefyd o’r lefydd isod: 

Abergele Newsletter 
Don’t forget your Newsletter is available 
online www.abergele-towncouncil.co.uk/
quarterly-newsletter.html and at the 
locations listed below: 

Canolfan Dewi Sant Llyfrgell Abergele 
Eglwys San Mihangel Eglwys San Sior 
Canolfan Feddygol Gwrych  
Canolfan Hamdden Abergele Coleg Abergele 

Canolfan Dewi Sant Abergele Library  
St Michael’s Church St George Church 
Gwrych Medical Centre 
Abergele Leisure Centre Abergele College 

Os oes sefydliad/fusnes yn ardal Abergele/
Pensarn yn fodlon cymryd copiau or 
cylchlythyr i’r cyhoedd i’w casglu, 
cysylltwch â ni ar: 01745 833242  
e-bost: info@abergele-towncouncil.co.uk 

If any organization/business in the Abergele/Pensarn 
area are happy to take copies of the newsletter for 
the public to collect, contact us on:  01745 833242 
e-mail: info@abergele-towncouncil.co.uk 

ADNABOD EICH CYNGHORWYR / KNOW YOUR COUNCILLORS: 

Pentre Mawr   Gele      Pensarn    

Cllr. Mark Bond    Cllr. Dr Mark Baker*  Vacancy  
Cllr. Charles McCoubrey*  Cllr Pauline Heap-Williams* Cllr. Alan Hunter*   
Cllr. R M Medlicott   Cllr. Shirley Jones-Roberts  Cllr. Mike Richards  
Cllr. Brian C Roberts   Cllr. Delyth A MacRae    
Cllr. Sam Rowlands*   Cllr. Richard G Waters  Llansansior/St.George  
Cllr George Frost   Cllr.Andrew Wood*  Cllr. J Mike D Bird  
 
*hefyd Cynghorwyr Bwrdeistref Sirol Conwy    
*also Conwy County Borough Councillors   Clerc y Dref: Mrs Mandy Evans   
        Town  Clerk Ffôn/Tel: 01745 833242 

mailto:info@abergele-towncouncil.co.uk
mailto:info@abergele-towncouncil.co.uk

